 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
MAY 20, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, May 20, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth, and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Jeff Glenn, a member of the Planning/Zoning Committee, and Gary Cailteux were also in attendance.  Trustee Angie Wycoff was not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the May 5, 2025 meeting. Ellen Mikeworth moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Jeff Glenn, a member of the Planning/Zoning Committee, who was present to answer any questions the board may have regarding activities of their commission. Jeff reported the big maps with property lines are done and they look good.  They’re still working on little maps. The committee would like to have the little maps in two square blocks so they’d fit in their notebooks. Jeff also reported he went to the same Zoning Board of Appeals meeting Trustee Ellen Mikeworth attended in Watseka. Ellen asked if Jeff would explain to the board the concerns they have regarding wind turbines, solar panels, and lithium battery storage ordinances. Jeff reported he’s been working Doug Geiger and the board chairman for six months and said there are permits out for solar farms in Iroquois County. One is for Battery Energy Storage System (BESS) where they store large amounts of energy and lithium ion batteries. The one brought up at the meeting was a permit for 340 acres of solar panels and over two acres for lithium battery storage (88,000 square feet of batteries). Jeff reported we haven’t been able to figure out how to stop a lithium ion fire in a car yet and to have over two acres of lithium ion batteries stored in the county is a major safety concern for him. There are three different ordinances (wind turbines, solar panels, and lithium battery storage) the county has passed but Jeff doesn’t think they affect us. We won’t have a solar farm in the village and we won’t have ten windmills in the village. The thing that has become prevalent is people are putting solar panels on their houses and that is now being offered in battery storage, which becomes an issue with Jeff as Fire Chief. Jeff feels strongly the village needs to address that and; in fact, the fire chief in Watseka did address the battery storage. Jeff asked for a copy of their ordinance and when he receives it, he’ll pass it on to our board. 
President Heideman recognized Gary Cailteux, who attended the meeting as a visitor, had nothing to report.

 President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, who reported on the following:

· Derek reported the speed limit signs and posts have been ordered and should be in shortly.
· Our CTR, which is our report for our yearly water certificate was sent to Illinois Rural Water. They’ll review it making sure everything is formatted correctly and put it in a digital link, then send back to us to put it on our web site. The IEPA says everyone should have access to the information at no cost. Derek thought we paid Illinois Rural Water $100 for the digital link last year.
· Derek had Dan Campbell come look at the placements for the Roy Peterson memorial bench in the park and for the John Johnson memorial bench at the ball diamond. Derek doesn’t have a price quote yet and will reach out to Dan for one. As soon as he has a quote, he’ll bring it to a board meeting.
· Derek voiced concerns he has regarding negativity about himself from the public and the feeling that he doesn’t have the full support from the board. He’s really trying to do his best, but didn’t have training from previous maintenance supervisors as they are deceased. The IEPA is constantly requiring additional reporting/water testing and that cuts into his time to perform his other duties. Derek requested anyone who is interested in knowing all the extra duties that go on behind the scenes and reporting he has to do, please contact him and he would be happy to explain/show everything to them. When Ellen asked if there would be any relief in the near future, Derek reported unfortunately not. 
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· A franchise check in the amount of $1,709.31 was received from Comcast.
· Crescent City will be holding their Fire Ball parade on June 14th and would like to have a vehicle from the village join them. 

· Village Attorney Brian Hiatt will attend the next meeting to discuss a chicken ordinance and the back to work ordinance requested by the insurance company. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons reported she tried to contact Corey Kline regarding dates he would be available to pick up electronics for recycling, but hasn’t heard from him yet. She’ll continue to reach out to him. In response to Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller’s personal report, April advised him he has the support of the board if there’s anything we can do to help him, please reach out to them. If anyone has complaints to register, they should be directed to either a board member or to President Heideman. 

Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she received an email from Jackie at Piggush Engineering requiring President Heideman’s signature. He hadn’t received anything and Ellen will print the form for him. Ellen also reported the flowers are done with the help of the 4-H Club. Everyone remarked how nice they looked. Ellen moved to donate $100 to the Go-Getters 4-H Club, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed. Ellen asked if we received an itemized bill from Shawn McGinnis and Derek reported he measured everything and our portion of the bill is correct. 
Trustee Shelley Ponton reported there are properties in town on the verge of needing attention, and was hoping we could stay ahead of having to go through an attorney and legal expenses.  Maybe we should be proactive by making a list of the properties and suggest what needs to be done to the owners before they end up with major problems or expenses. Derek reported he’s taken pictures of places and would go over them with the board.
Trustee Shannon Meier had no report.
Trustee Mike Cotter discussed the extra work and hours Utility Clerk Troy Meier and Treasurer Krystal Alberts have experienced with the new software. Krystal explained the numerous hours she’s had to work and is still working to have the programs work for what we do. She said Troy has also had to put many hours in to get his programs working like they should. After discussion, April Lyons moved to give both Krystal and Troy a one-time bonus of $1,500, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts had no report and thanked the board for the recognition and appreciation for the extra work they did for their jobs.
Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.

Zoning Administrator Derek Miller gave an update on the three properties that had been previously scheduled for demolition. All three have made progress and he’ll have another report in two weeks.

A call was made to Nicole Parks, granddaughter of Larry Parks (deceased), regarding the past due water bill and her request for help from the village board. There was a leak that wasn’t discovered and the current bill was $4,900. After a lengthy discussion, April Lyons moved to forgive one half of the interest and half of the water bill, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed. Ms Parks was very grateful and will pay the bill as soon as she has the final figure. She asked if we knew of anyone who could mow and the response was we will figure something out. Other delinquent water bills were discussed.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shelley Ponton moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:29 p.m., seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, June 2, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
